
Nations Cup 2025
Changes to Finals Night

In order to effectively and safely operate the Nations Cup Finals, the City of Calgary and the 

Calgary United Soccer Association have made some changes to ensure the building remains safe 

and can be enjoyed by everyone. An emphasis on maintaining building capacity, spectator 

capacity per field, and overall safety will be noticeable at the Nations Cup 2025 Finals. 

What’s New?

Priority Bleacher Seating for the Fans of the Teams in the Finals

Each team competing in their division Final on April 13 will be given 100 wristbands to be 
distributed to their spectators. Each division will be given a different coloured band. 
Spectators with a wrist band will have priority seating on the bleachers along the WEST field 
for the entirety of their game. 
Should the bleachers reach capacity, any spectators without the appropriate wrist band will 
be asked to move to another area of the upstairs concourse to view the game or move to the 
livestream viewing area.  
Following each final, spectators are expected clear the bleachers to ensure the fans of the 
next game can use the bleacher seating. 

Capacity Restrictions at Red Card Lounge

The Red Card Lounge will be enforcing capacity on Nations Cup Final night. 
There is no priority seating within the lounge - the lounge is a private business within the 
Calgary Soccer Centre and will be ensuring they comply with local and provincial laws for 
capacity. There is no affiliation between CUSA and the operations of the Red Card Lounge.
Doors open for Nations Cup fans at 2pm the day of the finals. 
The “concession stand” near the Subway will be open. 

Enhanced Security and Participant Protection Downstairs

The downstairs concourse will have fencing and Corporate Security surrounding the West 
field. 
Only individuals who are participating in the games as player, coaches or officials, will be 
permitted downstairs for the entirety of the night. 
No spectators allowed downstairs - this will be strictly enforced and failure to follow the 
rules will result in removal from the building. 

Livestream Viewing Options

All finals will be livestreamed and can be watched at home or at the event. 



The North and South fields will have a projector showing the livestream of the game.
Fans can choose to go to the viewing party on the field behind their teams bench. The North 
Field is behind the Home Team bench, the South field is behind the Away Team.  
Any spectator is welcome to to join the viewing party. If you can’t see the game upstairs, join 
the viewing party to watch the game. 
No Food or Drink is permitted on the field at the viewing party as per Calgary Soccer Centre 
rules.  


